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Rolette County Wellness Coalition


Monthly Meeting Minutes


August 8, 2017





Mission: To promote healthy lifestyles for the people of Rolette County.


Members Present:


Judy Martinson, Tobacco Prevention, Rolette County Public Health


Renae Henderson, Rolette County Public Health


Sara Hendrickson, Rolette County Public Health


Jodie Hajicek, Rolette County Public Health


Laura Waagen, Lake Region Human Services


Julie Baumgarn, Lake Region Human Services


Karen Armstrong, Rolette County Extension


Sarah Gailfus, Presentation Medical Center


Kathleen Langaan, Presentation Medical Center





A correction to the minutes was made. It is Laura Waagen. Julie made a motion to approve the July minutes and Sara H seconded the minutes.





PFS-


Responsible Beverage Server Training was presented by Coaching for Success by Gery Shelafoe


was presented. The next step will be in October to start implementing. The Responsible Server Training will probably be done on line and it is more economical. This would be for the bars and off sale. Glenn Longie is doing the turtle Mountain Program.





Emergency Planning-


Kathleen stated the table top exercise September 9th is being put on by Mike Stewart. PMC did theirs on June 22. They will be doing a full scale training in the fall at PMC.





Health/Wellness/Occupant Protection-


Karen stated they are applying for a grant for 65 and older called “Stepping On”. It is to prevent future falls. It is a 7 week program addressing falls, risk, exercise, vision, home safety etc. they will need a host site and it was suggested to contact Physical Therapists,Tri-Care Home Health, Kalex and Park View. The Senior citizens are doing a “Bone builder” session. To become a trainer you will need to attend a training in Fargo August 29-31. Karen is looking for a partner and suggested PMC come on board as well. 





Renae reported they will be applying for the HPV grant again. Right now numbers are at 80-85% starting HPV series and completing the series is around 75%. Flu season is around the corner. Yes, we will have a vial of egg free/non-latex vaccine.





Sara stated the health Track program is going strong and at this point this year we have 84-85% show rate.


They will be doing the St Joseph grant for the St John school and screening K-5 children. This will be with less funding and doing more children.


They have also obtained a new vision screening machine and can screen as young as 5 months.





Julie was encouraging because they now have the capacity for more cases for mental health. It has been slow even for the addiction part of things.


June 2018 the grounds and buildings of Human Service Centers and CRU units will be tobacco free.











PFS—No report





Secretary, Judy Martinson











